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DELSU final-year student drowns in Delta river
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A final year student of the Delta State University, Abraka, simply identified as Precious Omordia has
reportedly been confirmed dead after drowning in Okotie river.

Friends of the deceased, who confirmed the tragic death, took to social media to pen down tributes to him.

It was learnt that the sad incident occurred on Saturday, February 1, around 1:30 pm.

PUNCH gathered that the deceased, who was a student of Physiology drowned while swimming in the
river with three of his friends.
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Sources said, “The deceased’s friends fled the scene of the incident without seeking help when they
discovered that the victim was drowning.

“A search was launched after his hostel mates got worried over his whereabouts, which led to the discovery
of the corpse of the ‘final year student of physiology in the river.

“The father of the deceased was notified before Omordia’s corpse was retrieved and taken to Agbor.”

When contacted,  the State Police Public Relations Officer, Onome Onovwakpoyeya, confirmed the
incident.

“Yes, it is confirmed,  it is true it happened at the weekend,” he said.


